
SPSO decision report

Case: 201404008, Grampian NHS Board

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mrs C complained on behalf of Mr A that the vasectomy (where the tubes that carry sperm from a man's testicles

to the penis are cut, blocked or sealed) operation he had at Dr Gray's Hospital was not performed properly and

that his aftercare was inappropriate. We obtained independent medical advice from a surgeon experienced in

carrying out this procedure, and found that there was evidence from the operation records and the samples taken

during and after the surgery to show that the operation was carried out to a reasonable standard. We also

considered that Mr A received appropriate care for persistent pain following his surgery and that the review

appointments and treatment given were in line with national guidance. Whilst we noted that it took around four

months for Mr A to be reviewed at a pain clinic, we found that this period was acceptable and with in the

timescales set out in national guidance which acknowledges the constraints on pain clinic services.
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